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Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on May 8, 2019.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary




Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Brent McFeaters, Township Manager



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 



Tad Barnhart, Operator 



Four (4) Citizens
PUBLIC COMMENTS


None

APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the April meeting for approval.  Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the April meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  

 OPERATOR’S REPORT – Tad Barnhart
Train #2 Repairs - Tad Barnhart reported that last week when they were running train #2, they noticed that the media was escaping to other parts of the treatment system.  They quickly got Litzenberger in with the vacuum truck to pump down train two, and when they got down to the level of the screens, they saw that they were only fastened on three sides and the fourth side of the screen which was on the bottom was never screwed down. Once they screwed down the fourth side of the screen it corrected the problem and was an easy fix.  He added that when they drain train #1, they will check the screens to make sure they are all tight.  Kerry McCrary asked if this goes back to when the plant was built, and Tad said it must have been then because the screens were never used before.  
ENGINEER’S REPORT – Scott Rights
The following is an update on work completed by our office during the past month.  
1. Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:
a.
Transition to Place Treatment Train #2 on line:  Per prior updates provided during the month, NLCA placed the media in Train #2 with assistance from Township personnel, and then seeded the unit using flow from Train #1.  In addition, Kruger completed their field programming and instrumentation calibration work during the week of April 29.  Through on-site conversations with Kruger, we were advised that no programming issues were encountered other than the correction was made to have Return Activated Sludge Pump #2 accept a flow signal from Forward Flow Meter #2 in lieu of Forward Flow Meter #1 as previously discovered.   NLCA has informed us they are now able to begin draining Train #1 in preparation for making the improvements to Train #1, similar to what was completed to Train #2, i.e., screen risers, baffle box, etc.   DESCCO is tentatively scheduled to return to the site the week of May 13, weather pending, to complete the work.  We are also scheduling SLH to return to make the final chemical feed penetration in the walls of Treatment Unit #1.  Also, NLCA indicated they are having difficulty regulating consistent dissolved oxygen levels in the two (2) trains so we are working together along with Kruger to consider options.

2.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.
a.
Lickdale 81-Unit Hotel (Route 72):  This project has been granted conditional final land development plan approval.  All sanitary sewer issues have been addressed including the PADOT Highway Occupancy Permit and the easement agreement across the Lickdale Fire Company property.  (No change since last Board meeting).
b.
Logistics Park, Phase 2 Warehouses (Vision Acquisitions III):  Construction of the low-pressure sewer system has been completed and tested.  Building occupancy is still pending. (No change since last Board meeting).
c.
70 Bordnersville Rd (Brewsters):  Construction of the low-pressure sewer system has been completed.  Remaining work includes submitting as-built drawings and testing the grinder pump station.  (No change since last Board meeting).
3.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to finalize the technical specification revisions and standard drawing details.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER – 
Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor explained to the Board that at the settlement of the sale of the Liberty Carwash which was on December 28, 2018 there was an escrow agreement put into place stating that the escrow company will hold $9,400 from the proceeds of the sale until Union Township confirms that no payment is required for the purchase of additional Edus.   He added that the agreement states that if proof is not received by April 30th, the $9,400.00 will be paid to Union Township and asked if the NLCA has received any proof.  

Tad Barnhart said a few weeks ago they were informed that the anti-syphon valve was installed.  He said they checked its operation and it appears to be working so the flow monitor should now work correctly, but they haven’t seen any data from the flow monitors. Scott Rights commented that the data from the flow monitors is available online.  Atty. Bametzreider commented that at this point int time, they haven’t received enough information regarding usage after the installation of the flow meter in order to compare that with the City of Lebanon’s readings. 

Kerry McCrary asked who was responsible to provide proof by April 30th, and Attorney Bametzreider said that Jeff Steckbeck, the former property owner had the burden of proof to demonstrate that no further Edus were necessary based upon what he installed.      

A discussion was held regarding when the fix was made, and why it took so long to get installed. After the discussion, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to draw on the escrow to satisfy the $9,400.00 balance due from Liberty Carwash for the purchase of the 4 additional Edus.  All approved.  

BILLS  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the bills in the 

amount of $13,086.06 from the Sewer Fund.  All approved. 

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 
Wednesday, June 12, 2019 at 6:30 P.M
ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,






Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary
